
NOTICE

The City of Stoughton will hold a meeting of the Tree Commission on March 11, 2010
at 5:30 p.m. in the Giles Dow Room at City Hall, 381 E Main St., Stoughton, WI

AGENDA:

1. Call to Order
2. Approval of minutes from February 11, 2010
3. Correspondence

Business

1. Public Works Meeting Follow Up
2. Tree Nursery - removal / sale of trees
3. Arbor Day – Event Ideas {tied w/#1}
4. Tree City USA – goals for points
5. I Tree Program
6. Future Agenda Items
7. Adjournment

SENT TO: cc: Mayor Jim Griffin (Packet) - email

Todd Fossum, Chair Council Members
Dean Tangeman, Vice Chair Department Heads
Pat Ready City Clerk Luann Alme (Packet) - email
Tim Carter Debbie Myren (e-mail)
Randy Nelson Jaime Vache (e-mail)
Darren Marsh Robert Kardasz (e-mail)
Jay Schotzko Karl Manthe (e-mail)
Josh LaPointe Sean Grady (email)
Street Department Foreman Rick Gullickson Matthew Dregne, City Attorney (e-mail)
Electric System Supervisor Craig Wood Maria Hougan (e-mail)

Bill Brehm, Cable TV Coordinator (e-mail)
WI State Journal
Stoughton Newspaper

“NOTE: An expanded meeting may constitute a quorum of the Council.”

NOTE: For security reasons, the front door of the City Hall Building (including the elevator
door) will be locked after 4:30 p.m. If you need to enter City Hall after that time, please use the
Fifth Street entrance or if you are physically challenged and are in need of assistance, please
call 873-6677 prior to 4:30 p.m. if meeting is in City Hall.





Tree Commission Meeting Minutes


Thursday, February 11, 2010 at 5:30 PM


Giles Dow Room at City Hall, 381 E Main, Stoughton, WI


Members Present: Todd Fossum, Dean Tangeman, Tim Carter, Jay Schotzko, Josh LaPointe, Darren Marsh,
Randy Nelson & Craig Wood


Absent & Excused: Rick Gullickson


Absent: Pat Ready


Guest: Kevin Short


Call to order: Meeting called to order at 5:30 PM by Fossum


1) Approval of minutes from January 14, 2010 meeting: Motion by Carter, seconded by Tangeman to
approve the minutes. Motion carried 6-0.


2) Correspondence: Erdahl read letter received from the DNR that our Tree City USA & Growth Award
applications were received, completed and approved. Wood discussed a Green Max house that was
built outside of Stoughton in which Stoughton Utilities will be providing and planting a tree on the
property. There will be an open house in April of 2010.


3) Tree Planting on Private Property: The following changes were made to the form – 1) line in map to
indicate where the park row is 2) make map large to include several streets for a better indication of
what would be happening in the area 3) include digger locate number. Direct staff to update the
form.


4) Tree Nursery Contract: Erdahl informed committee that the nursery was not required to be a Tree
City USA per Jeff Roe at the DNR. The committee decided that the trees in the nursery will be dug up
and purchased (at a minimal cost) by city residents as an Arbor Day event. Homeowners purchasing
trees would have the responsibility of contacting diggers locate and have the area marked. After the
area is marked, homeowner would contact the City Arborist for approval and then dig a hole ahead of
delivery of the tree on a specified date. The City would be responsible for the digging and delivery of
the tree(s) to the homeowner’s property. Staff needs to inquire what costs are involved to dig up the
trees and distribute them to the residents. Erdahl was directed to contact Tim Berndt to find out exactly
what species all the trees are and develop a map of the nursery. Marsh stated that he may be able to
provide a tree spade to help with the project. United Methodist Church will need to be notified of the
Tree Commissions plan. Parks & Recreation Director, Tom Lynch, asked to be kept informed as he is
doing a Community Garden in the area and would like to utilize the space if possible. It was also felt
that some of the 100 or so trees should be planted in Stoughton’s Parks. Commission will be emailing
info ahead of meetings due to the limited time before Arbor Day. Direct staff to find tree species and
costs involved with digging and moving the trees.


5) Arbor Day – School Selections & Event Ideas: Fossum will be meeting with Fox Prairie, Kegonsa &
Sandhill Schools. Tangeman will be meeting with Utica School and Schotzko will meet with St Ann’s &
Martin Luther Schools. They will notify staff of the count in order to package and dispense the trees.
Erdahl will order the trees.


6) Commission Membership: The committee does have all the required members at this point.


7) Future Agenda Items: Arbor Day, Tree City USA & Growth Award, Public Works Meeting Follow
Up, I Tree Program


Motion by Marsh, seconded by Carter to adjourn the meeting at 6:45 p.m.







Respectfully submitted, Vickie Erdahl - Staff Member





